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Dear L’École Bilingue Community, 
 
Please see two important items attached: 

1) Notice of Late Return – this must be completed if you plan to return 
late.  The first day back to school is Tuesday September 2nd.   

2) School calendar for 2025/26 
 

September is a crucial month for all schools as we finalize enrollment and 
ensure accurate communication of our numbers to the provincial 
government. This helps us secure the correct funding based on our 
enrollment figures. If you plan to be away during September, please make 
sure to speak with Mme. Harcus and also complete the ‘notice of late return’ 
form.  Merci. 

ap_212_zappendixb_admission_requirements.f0658214449.pdf 

Sports Day is coming up on Friday June 13th –parents are most welcome to 
come cheer on their child(ren) on this special day and also to help volunteer.  
Like last year, grade sevens will be helping to lead stations, however, we still 
require some parent volunteers to help at stations and to ensure all things 
are running smoothly.  
 
Using this google doc link, please indicate your interest in helping out for LEB 
Sports Day 2025, and if you have any questions, please contact Mme. Laura at 
loswin@vsb.bc.ca  
 
Please see information just below from one of our parents, in regard to 
ordering a special Sports Day lunch for your child(ren).   
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Sports Day Lunch 

The incoming Grade 7 Fundraising Team is offering a lunch on 
Sports Day, June 13th.  Ordering on Munchalunch is 
now open and will close on June 8th.    

Go to https://www.munchalunch.com/ to order your student a 
hot dog or veggie dog meal package, including chips, cookies 
and juice box.  A ‘sides’ only package (chips, cookie and juice 
box) is also available.  

Parent volunteers and school staff can also place orders.   

There will not be cash sales on June 13th-so order early!    

Parent Volunteers are needed to help serve lunch.  Please sign 
up here: Sports Day Lunch Helpers signup.com 

 
 

Warm regards, 

Evelyn Harcus, Principal & Alice Jungclaus, Vice-Principal 
 

LIBRARY REMINDER- LAST DAY TO CHECK OUT BOOKS 

Please note that the last day for students to check out books from our school 
library for this academic year will be Friday, June 6th, 2025.   

Merci beaucoup 

Mme. Judy 

 

VOLUNTEER TEA 

On the afternoon of Wednesday June 18, we will be hosting a volunteer tea to 
celebrate our wonderful parent volunteers who have come out to support our 
school by volunteering their time.  This includes volunteers who helped 
supervise for field trips, helped with pizza and sushi lunch distribution and 
helped with the PAC and special events like Safe School Streets, Halloween 
Haunt and Welcome Back BBQ.  We are very fortunate to have such a 
supportive and giving parent community and this is a small celebration to say 
thank you.  More information to come. 

https://www.munchalunch.com/
https://signup.com/go/pjoJfad
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RBC Race for the Kids 2025  

Participants should have received an email with all the 
important details. 

Join us Sunday, June 8 at 8:15 AM at the Nat Bailey 
Stadium parking lot (south side) for Race Day! With 87 
participants representing our school, we’re excited for a great turnout—
merci to all families! After the race, head to Riley Park for the celebration. 

T-Shirt & Bib Pick-Up: 

• Registered on/before May 21: Pick up at school on Wednesday, June 
4 (8:00–8:55 AM) in the music room next to the gravel field. Doors will 
be open to the field during morning practice. 

• Registered after May 21: Pick up at Riley Park baseball 
diamond on June 6 (10:30 AM–6 PM) or June 7 (10 AM–5:30 PM). 

Wear your RBC t-shirt for Spirit Day on Friday, June 6! 

Race details and maps:  
https://fundraise.bcchf.ca/event/race-for-the-kids/race-day-details-vancouver 
  
For questions please email: jdobry@vsb.bc.ca 
  
  
School Streets Feedback 
 
The School Active Travel Team is seeking your feedback on our LEB Safe 
School Streets program. Your input will help the team assess how well the 
School Streets program achieved its goals. 
 
Please take a few minutes to complete the brief survey by June 20, 2025. 
As a token of our appreciation, you'll be entered for a chance to win one 
of three $50 JJ Bean gift cards. 
 
 
Parent survey: https://survey.vancouver.ca/s3/l-ecole-parent-survey 
  
 

 
 

https://fundraise.bcchf.ca/event/race-for-the-kids/race-day-details-vancouver
mailto:jdobry@vsb.bc.ca
https://survey.vancouver.ca/s3/l-ecole-parent-survey
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IMPORTANT DATES 

 
 
Friday, June 13 – Sports Day 
 
Wednesday, June 25 – Summary of Learning report goes home 
 
Thursday, June 26 – Last day of school for students 

 
PAC NEWS 

 
Bike to School Week 
The annual Bike to School week is happening this week, June 2 to 6! This year for students 
that travel to school actively (bike, walk, scoot, etc.) we will be providing daily morning 
snacks, a raffle for one of three $25 gift cards to Velo Star Bike Café, and have a bike pump, 
chain lube and rags if you need a quick mini tune-up! 
 
What to Expect 
A parent volunteer will be stationed on the picnic table next to the bike racks on the W. 14th 
side of the school starting at 8:40am. Every day your child actively travels to school they are 
welcome to a muffin or Made Good bar (bars are gluten/dairy-free), a raffle entry, and a 
sticker to place on the school’s tracking poster. 
 
________________________________________________________________________________________________  
Snack Shack 
Our first Snack Shack Friday was a success! Thank you for your patience while we navigated 
ordering/distributing, and we should be even more streamlined next week 🙂🙂 We’d love to 
know what you think about type of program! Let us know any likes, dislikes, if you’d like it 
more regularly, other snack options, etc. Feedback can be sent 
to heatherabradbury@gmail.com 
 
NEXT DATE: 
Friday, June 6th 
 
WHAT: 
Popcorn: $2 
MaxFrut frozen bars (various flavours) $3 
 

mailto:heatherabradbury@gmail.com
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HOW: 
Munchalunch ordering is closed for this Friday, June 6 but we will have cash sales! 
 
________________________________________________________________________________________________  
School Streets 
Reminder that School Streets is happening now until June 6. We had a great turnout of 
volunteers last week (thank you!) but have quite a few spots to fill this week. If you are 
available to help up, please sign up via this link! 
 
What to Expect 
In partnership with the City of Vancouver and VSB to encourage biking and walking to 
school, the street in front of the school will be closed to car traffic to make space for bikes 
and students. Please note that the Wednesday Play Streets will be happening on the gravel 
field this year (instead of 14th avenue). Play Streets is a chance to enjoy the outdoors and 
be active! 

 
  

https://volunteersignup.org/JWFK8/
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